
DUBLIN CITY COUNCIL 
SOUTH CENTRAL AREA COMMITTEE 

16TH March 2022 
 
Q1 Councillor Tina MacVeigh 

To ask the Traffic Section to conduct an inspection of the traffic flow at the blind bend 
on the junction of Military Road. Kilmainham Lane and Irwin Close.  Residents there 
report a lot of speeding traffic coming into this bend with a view to determining 
whether there is anything that can be done to calm the traffic 
 

Q2 Councillor Tina MacVeigh 
To ask the Director of Services for an update on the development of our site at the 
corner of Dolphins Barn Street and SCR. 

 
Q3 Councillor Tina MacVeigh 

To ask the Director of Services what is the position of (details supplied) on our 
housing transfer list. 

 
Q4 Councillor Darragh Moriarty 

To ask the Director of Services to outline DCC plans to promote and make more 
spaces available for community gardens and allotment spaces in the SWIC. Can the 
Director of Services provide a list, at this time, of spaces where further allotment 
opportunities will be made available in the coming years in light of huge waiting lists 
in the area? 

 
Q5 Councillor Darragh Moriarty 

To ask the Director of Services to outline how much in derelict site levies has been 
collected from the owners of 355 South Circular Road (Rialto Cinema). Do DCC have 
any knowledge of the owners plans for this site? 

 
Q6 Councillor Michael Pidgeon 

To ask the Director of Services for an update on the road surface along the South 
Circular Road from Dolphin's Barn to Rialto, which is in extreme disrepair following 
Irish Water works. 

 
Q7 Councillor Máire Devine 

To ask the Director of Services for an update on the future of St Teresa’s 
Regeneration Board and its potential involvement in the wider significant 
developments proposed/planned for this area of Dublin 8? 

 
Q8 Councillor Máire Devine 

To ask the Director of Services that the ground floor space at the Bonham Street 
development be assigned as a much needed local community space that will 
progress community development and cohesion? 

 
Q9 Councillor Máire Devine 

To ask the Director of Services that the windows at (details supplied) be replaced, 
prioritising those with medical priority.  

 
Q10 Councillor Máire Devine 

To ask the Director of Services for an update on the urgent need for a “meantime” 
community space in lieu of the destroyed Donore Centre which will not be available 
for at least 18 months? 

 
 



Q11 Councillor Máire Devine 
To ask the Director of Services when is the agreed meeting date between various 
stakeholders at the Rialto/Suir Bridge end of the Linear Park? 
 

Q12 Councillor Máire Devine 
To ask the Director of Services to extend a request to Kilmainham Inchicore Network 
for a presentation to this committee on their research findings for childcare provision 
in the Dublin 8 area? 
 

Q13 Councillor Máire Devine 
To ask the Director of Services that the street cleaning of Reuben Street, Dublin 8 be 
prepared for in advance of its scheduled slot. The densely parked cars on this narrow 
street allow for a superficial sweep only. Can residents be informed so they can co-
ordinate and plan for cars to vacate areas in stages to allow a deeper and more 
frequent clean? 
 

Q14 Councillor Máire Devine 
To ask the Director of Services to liaise with the various Utility companies so that the 
unsightly and excessive overhanging wires that clutter the streetscapes of Church 
Avenue, Reuben Street etc. are safely repositioned away from eye view. 
 
 

Q15 Councillor Máire Devine 
To ask the Director of Services to consider establishing a Community Development 
Project to serve the Donore area - given that the plans for housing construction will 
see a significant population increase? 

 
Q16 Councillor Vincent Jackson 

To ask the Director of Services that the housing application of the following (details 
supplied) be looked into. 

 
Q17 Councillor Vincent Jackson 

To ask the Director of Services that the following be looked into (details supplied) 
 
Q18 Councillor Vincent Jackson 

To ask the Director of Services to please ensure that the following repairs are carried 
out (details supplied) 

 
Q19 Councillor Vincent Jackson 

To ask the Director of Services to please look at the serious accident risk problem of 
Parking of large box Vans, Trucks at the junction of Gurteen Road / Drumfinn Road 
and Drumfinn Avenue / Drumfinn Road Ballyfermot Dublin 10.  
 
When exiting Gurteen Road or Drumfinn Ave onto Drumfinn Road it’s impossible to 
see traffic coming due to large parked vehicles. These Junctions need double yellow 
lines. I have witnessed many near misses at these busy junctions the area has 4 
large schools, Garda station, Partnership Office, Shops, Social Protection office etc. 
 

Q20 Councillor Vincent Jackson 
To ask the Director of Services to please look at installing some sensory equipment 
into the new playground at Le Fanu Road Park, Ballyfermot, Dublin 10. Some residents 
who have children with special learning needs have asked that we include some items 
at this location. 
 
 



Q21 Councillor Vincent Jackson 
To ask the Director of Services to look at installing a small railing approx. 10 feet from 
the new pavilion to be used by Ballyfermot Youth Service within the courtyard at the 
project premises location Skateboard Park Le Fanu Road, Ballyfermot, Dublin 10. The 
surface is very soft like cardboard however as kids often do kick about in the courtyard 
if not protected it with damage the new exterior surface with railing protection. 
 

Q22 Councillor Vincent Jackson 
To ask the Director of Services to please look at (details supplied)  
 

Q23 Councillor Vincent Jackson 
To ask the Director of Services to please look at the following (details supplied)  
 

Q24 Councillor Vincent Jackson 
To ask the Director of Services for an update on the following housing application 
(details supplied)  
 

Q25 Councillor Daithí Doolan 
To ask the Director of Services for an update on progress made with plans to 
redevelop Labre Park? 
 

Q26 Councillor Daithí Doolan 
To ask the Director of Services for an update on repairs that were agreed for 
Lissadell Maisonettes 
 

Q27 Councillor Daithí Doolan 
To ask the Director of Services to arrange for necessary repairs to be carried out at, 
(details supplied) 
 

Q28 Councillor Daithí Doolan 
To ask the Director of Services for an update and timeframe on (details supplied) 

 
Q29 Councillor Daithí Doolan 

To ask the Director of Services to contact the owners of the former Black Horse pub 
on Tyreconnell Road asking that they properly maintain the building and environs 
while awaiting development? 
 

Q30 Councillor Vincent Jackson 
To ask the Director of Services please give me an update on the long awaited re-
development of Labre Park Ballyfermot and adjoining lands at Kylemore Road 
Ballyfermot Dublin 10. Residents feel they are forgotten about in relation to the long 
awaited re-development. 
 

 
Q31 Councillor Daithí Doolan 

To ask the Director of Services for a full update and progress report on the proposed 
housing development of the Sons of Divine Providence, Sarsfield Road and can DCC 
give an indication when the working group will reconvene?  
 

Q32 Councillor Darragh Moriarty 
To ask the Director of Services to outline DCC’s plans for the former school building 
on School Street, Dublin 8. This building has sat idle for years while local youth 
services and community projects in the area struggle for space for the many vital 
services they provide. What are DCC’s plans for this building and can it be 
repurposed and for community need? 



 
Q33 Councillor Tina MacVeigh 

To ask the Director of Services why the hours available for the teen gym at St. 
Catherine’s sports centre in Marrowbone Lane have been reduced and whether he 
would consider reversing this decision? 
 

Q34 Councillor Sophie Nicoullaud 
To ask the Director of Services if DCC has plans to introduce bottle refill stations in 
Parks or public domain. Fingal is doing it. It would be great to have them in areas 
with physical activity hubs: Brickfield, Bunting Park etc. 

 
Q35 Councillor Sophie Nicoullaud 

To ask the Director of Services how has Parks & Biodiversity engaged with residents 
on Belgrove Park to tackle illegal green waste dumping. Residents want to increase 
biodiversity there but illegal dumping needs to be tackled first. 
 
 
 
 


